Climate Change Advisory Committee Meeting

December 5, 2008 - RCSOB, Room 105


The meeting of the Climate Change Advisory Committee (CCAC) was called to order at 10:07 a.m. on December 5, 2008 by Sarah Hetznecker, Chairperson.
The following members were present:

Sarah Hetznecker, (Chair), Richard Allan, Peter Alyanakian, Robert J. Barkanic, Terry R. Bossert, David C. Cannon, Jan Jarrett, Vivian Loftness, John Quigley, Ron Ramsey, Nathan Willcox, Wayne Williams, Ed Yankovich.
The following members were absent:

Secretary Michael DiBerardinis (Vice Chair), Acting Secretary John Blake, James Cawley, George Ellis, Representative Camille “Bud” George, Pat Lupo, Al Magnotta, Bryce Maretzki, Representative Greg Vitali, Jim Volanski.
The following alternates were present:
Maureen Mulligan for Dan Desmond, Thomas Kuhn for Representative Bud George, Katie Feeney (Clean Air Council) for Pat Lupo, Jim Elliott for Al Magnotta, Craig Wilson for Jim Volanski, Paul Opiyo for Acting Secretary Blake/Bryce Maretzki.
DEP staff and guests present were:

Dr. William Martin (Facilitator), John Hanger (DEP), Dan Griffiths (DEP), Joe Sherrick (DEP), Kelly Heffner (DEP), Christina Simeone (DEP), Amber Benzon (Greenlee Partners, LLC), Teresa Copenhaver (Triad Strategies), Stacey Graham & Mark Hammond (Drinker Biddle Reath), Tarek Selim (Penn Environmental and Remediation), John Slade (ALL4INC), Colleen Turner & Bob Kaiser (Michael Baker Jr., Inc.), Bryan Franey (Manko, Gold, Katcher & Fox, LLP), Pat Henderson (Senate of PA), Gene Trisko (UMWA), Michael Killion (Buchanan, Ingersoll & Rooney), Danielle Spila (PENNDOT), Judy Eschberger (NSA)
INTRODUCTIONS

Ms. Hetznecker instructed CCAC members and appropriate DEP staff to introduce themselves.
ACTION ITEMS
Ms. Hetznecker requested motions to approve CCAC minutes.
Minutes from the November 5th meeting – David Cannon noted several revisions in the minutes – pg. 4, para 5, add “Ms. before Hetznecker, pg 5, second line from the bottom, change “state” to “stated”, pg 6 para 2 line remove “this” after CGE, and pg 6, second to last para line 2 change “and” to “an”. Reflecting those revisions, a motion was made to approve the minutes by Mr. Quigley and seconded by Mr. Alyanakian.  Motion passed unanimously.

Minutes from the November 14th conference call – John Quigley noted that his Department was incorrectly referenced.  “DCED” was corrected to “DCNR”. In addition, page 1, paragraph 2 under “Review of Draft Scoring Template”, the word “the” was inserted in line 2 after the word “address”.  Reflecting those revisions, a motion was made to approve the minutes by Mr. Quigley and seconded by Mr. Williams. Motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Hetznecker advised that minutes from the December 2, 2008 conference call will be provided prior to the next CCAC meeting on January 22, 2009.
Ms. Hetznecker then reiterated the tight time line and presented Time and Task Management information.
Mr. Quigley stated that it would be helpful to have a deadline for the work products of each Subcommittee. Ms. Hetznecker said that recommendations have to be made before 6/14/09, and that the full CCAC meeting on 6/3 should be the target deadline.
Ms. Simeone stated that because subcommittees will be making recommendations to the full committee on the individual work plans and since only the full committee can vote to recommend the work plans, the work of the subcommittees is going to have to end before 6/3 to give the committee time to consider the recommendations of the subcommittees.

Mr. Quigley added that the task of the subcommittees is to take the list of potential options that DEP developed, add to those as appropriate, rank that full set internally and present that list to the full committee who will decide which will be recommended to the DEP.
Ms. Simeone confirmed that new ideas presented at the subcommittee level must be recommended to full committee for further consideration and development.  If the full committee votes to accept new proposals the DEP technical experts will then perform further analysis and quantification of the greenhouse gas benefits.  These new work plans are then returned to the subcommittee for discussion, scoring, review and eventual consideration by the full committee for a final vote.
Ms. Hetznecker said we need a date for additional options to be brought to the committee and a date for subcommittee recommendations to full committee.
Ms. Loftness suggested we identify 6 steps – there is a list on the table.  She asked if a person can generate additional potential actions in a very preliminary role and who might flesh out the carbon impacts of those very early actions.  She recommended the development of a classic timeline for this process.  Ms. Hetznecker noted that we will be discussing roles and tasks of the subcommittees in the afternoon and suggested we continue with agenda at this time.
Ms. Jarrett asked how measures put forth by the public will be addressed.  Ms. Hetznecker said that we will address that issue during subcommittee discussion.

Representative Vitali questioned how commenting on the action plan will take place.
Ms. Simeone responded that the first draft of the action plan will be a policy discussion and will not include recommendations.  It will identify the reduction options that are being considered and will lay out some of the basic decisions that have to be made about targets and timeframes. The draft plan will be released for a 30-day public comment period. According to the schedule, the committee will have about 50 days to review the draft document; the public will have about 30 days for review. 

Ms. Hetznecker asked if it is possible for the Committee to get a version of the outline or table of contents.
Ms. Hetznecker then moved to the next agenda item which was comments on the ITB qualifications and experience.  This was the topic of the conference call on 12/2.  DEP has received comments from the Committee on ITB scope of work and primarily comments were around qualifications and experience of the perspective bidders.  DEP will incorporate the spirit of the comments.
On the topic of comments, Ms. Simeone noted that there is overlap between those provided by Mr. Quigley and those from Mr. Yankovich.  Mr. Quigley deferred to Yankovich’s comments.

Mr. Bossert noted that from the conference call, this will be a competitive low bid process and does not understand how conditions will have relevance if we are only faced with selecting the lowest bidder.  He then asked when the entity be on board to start.
Mr. Sherrick said that it is uncertain at this time when the contractor will be available, particularly with the holidays coming up.  He understands that it will take 4-6 weeks from the bid closing until the contract is signed.  Mr. Bossert replied that according to timeline, that would be approximately 6 weeks before we are supposed to be finished reviewing proposals which in his view would make it virtually impossible for them to be of any assistance to the subcommittees. 
Mr. Bossert asked how qualifications enter into the process.  Mr. Sherrick said that we will be including conditions such as having demonstrated experience in state or multi-state negotiated processes with various stakeholders, who have experience and knowledge understanding the PJM grid and to a lesser extent MISO.  The contractors are required to demonstrate that they have staff that has these levels of experience and have engaged in some sort of diverse energy and/or climate change stakeholder process.
Mr. Bossert asked if these criteria are used upfront to determine who is qualified to bid or after the low bid is opened and then the determination is made.  Mr. Sherrick said the apparent lowest bidder is identified then the credentials are checked.  If they meet the qualifications, they are awarded the contract but if they fail to meet the qualifications the procurement staff will recommend the next lowest bidder for consideration.
Mr. Bossert stated that it is important for the committee to understand that the process will not allow DEP necessarily pick who would be qualitatively the best, but only to pick who submits the lowest bid and meets the minimum criteria.

Mr. Sherrick restated that this is the only procurement process that we can undertake in this timeframe. A formal RFP would take at least 6 months.

Two other changes to ITB, as per conference call were:

1. to include a timeline and to make the contractors aware of when deliverables would be needed.

2. to clarify that the contractor must have representatives participating in the subcommittee meetings.

Ms. Simeone spoke on the first draft climate plan being a policy discussion and will not need the recommendations of the full committee until June 14 which allows significant time after the contractor comes on board.  

Mr. Williams recommended that to compensate for low bid considerations we should ensure that the minimum requirements are the highest standard requirements.
Mr. Griffiths noted that we welcome additional help in refining this with the understanding of time constraints.

Ms. Hetznecker asked if additional comments must be disseminated to the full committee prior to the bid going out.  Ms. Simeone said that we have been sharing them with the committee, but asked if the committee would be comfortable just sharing comments via email, and allowing us to move forward.  Ms. Hetznecker acknowledged that the committee comfortable with this approach.
Ms. Hetznecker instructed the committee to have all comments emailed to DEP by 9 AM Monday morning.
Mr. Bossert asked if the committee will we see how the comments received are reflected in the actual document.  Mr. Sherrick stated that incorporation may not be word for word, but the spirit and intent of what is requested will be incorporated.  Mr. Sherrick also said that the committee will see the final comments when the invitation is finalized and going out. DEP will take comments until Monday morning, but does not have the luxury to further discuss any additional revisions or suggestions beyond that point.

Ms. Hetznecker asked of the process; where it goes and how it gets sent out. Mr. Sherrick responded that the procurement staff will coordinate with DGS who oversees the entire process.  The solicitation will go out through the PA Supplier Portal and DEP will inform the committee at that time.  Committee members are encouraged to share notice of the solicitation with those who may potentially want to bid.  The bids will come to DEP and procurement staff for processing.
Ms. Hetznecker said all of the information will be in the minutes.   She then introduced Tom Peterson for the presentation that was requested from the Center for Climate Strategies.

Public Comment: Gary Swan, Director of the Governmental Affairs & Communications, Division of the Pennsylvania Farm Bureau (comments attached). NOTE: Acting Secretary Hanger assured that they, as well as others would be contacted and welcomed to the process.
Mr. Bossert provided follow up on Mr. Swan’s comment, stating that it was DEP’s legal counsel’s opinion that the subcommittees could not include people who were not members of the committee.  The committee had suggested 3rd parties be part of the subcommittees and that perhaps the committee as a whole would want to authorize subcommittees to engage “work teams” to help them with the process, not to vote, but to interact, and in doing so would provide a missing knowledge base.

Mr. Sherrick stated that there is nothing to preclude this minus voting involvement from the public and that DEP would encourage it.

LUNCH
Scoring Template
Ms. Simeone walked through a scoring example – supporting the development of nitrogen tire inflation where grant funding could be provided to retail gas stations/service stations up to $5000 to purchase nitrogen compression equipment.
Mr. Sherrick walked through a scoring example using the Alternative Energy Portfolio Standard and the ability to increase Tier 1 renewable portion from 8% to 20%.

Ms. Loftness suggested that there needs to be simplification in the process.
Mr. Williams noted that the Center for Climate Strategies had 4 categories in their scoring process. 
Mr. Elliott stated that the weighting is critically important and that we should look at four broad categories.
Mr. Williams recommended that this be scaled down.
Ms. Mulligan questioned if we could capture feasibility as a separate subset.
A motion was made by Mr. Quigley and seconded by Mr. Bossert to accept the scoring template with the following changes, which when voted on, passed unanimously: 
· Incorporate four broad categories

· GHG reduction
· Ease of implementation
· Economic cost and benefits
· Externalities
· Change Part E from “Total Score” to “Recommendation”
· Require the subcommittee to show their work and provide explanations

· Change numeric values from -2/2 to 0/4

· Weighting is to be done by the full Committee

Mr. Quigley recommended that, for clarification, the committee review and score those work plans that have been drafted, plus any additional submissions.
Ms. Loftness suggested that the members bring additional recommendations.
Voting & changes to the subcommittee members included:

· Electricity GTD, Rick Allan requested to be added as a member of this Subcommittee, Wayne Williams as Chair.

· Industry/Waste, Terry Bossert as Chair.

· Residential/Commercial, Wayne Williams requested to be removed as a Member of this Subcommittee, Vivian Loftness as Chair.

· Land Use/Transportation, Nathan Willcox as Chair.

· Agriculture/Forestry, John Quigley as Chair. (and will assemble all agriculture related options that have been identified by other states)

· State/Local Government – Ms. Loftness expressed concern with such limited member interest that this committee be dissolved and it be mandatory to identify interaction and include awareness of state and local government within all subcommittees.  Ms. Loftness made a motion to eliminate this Committee.  Mr. Cannon seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Mr. Yankovich and seconded by Mr. Allan to approve the Subcommittee Chairs.  The motion was approved unanimously.

At this time, the DEP Leads and Administrative Staff to each Subcommittee was introduced:
· Electricity GTD
· Lead – Krish Ramamurthy/Joe Sherrick
· Admin – Paula Sviben

· Industry/Waste
· Lead – Malcolm Furman/Ken Beard
· Admin – Laura Chambers

· Residential/Commercial
· Lead – Maureen Guttman/Dennis Maloskey/Denise Brinley
· Admin – April Hain
· Land Use/Transportation

· Lead – Chris Trostle/Baker & Associates

· Admin – Yvette House

· Agriculture/Forestry

· Lead – Mike Pechart/Paul Roth

· Barbara Goodling

Motion to adjourn meeting and move to Subcommittee meetings by ____________, 2nd by ________________ at ________________
Subcommittee Breakout.
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